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[Dr. McKinley, message, Giving God Your Best – Part 1 ]   
Thank you once again, choir, Mary Ann, praise team, instrumentalists, all 
of you for doing what you do so very well every time we gather together 
and that’s lifting our spirits through praise and worship and helping us 
to focus our eyes on the Lord Jesus Christ. 
 
On Monday afternoon of this past week a woman by the name of Alicia Battle 
made her way with tearstained eyes to a police station outside of 
Cleveland, Ohio and there she related a report that was documented about 
how several days earlier she had been to a convenience store a Quickie 
Mart outside of South Euclid, Ohio and on her way out the door she dropped 
her purse and apparently in the process lost something not much larger 
than a receipt, a Lottery Ticket, a Lottery Ticket that contained the 
numbers, the winning numbers for a hundred and sixty-two million dollar 
lottery. And within just a very few hours of that event, with her going to 
the police station people began to appear in the snow, in the cold 
conditions, with flashlights on the parking lot of the Quickie Mart and 
they were combing through the snow and the ice for that ticket. It’s sort 
of a finders, keeper kind of a game and so many of them knew there at 
least was a possibility of becoming millionaires. Well, as it turned out 
the next day, on Tuesday, another woman and her husband came forward with 
a Lottery Ticket with the winning numbers and stepped forward to stake 
their claim to this multi-state lottery. After it happened, Ms. Battle 
said that she had been wronged in the matter and promptly hired an 
attorney with the intent of filing a lawsuit. It unfolded in the news over 
the course of the week but the way that it ended was that on Friday Mrs. 
Battle admitted that she had lied about the entire ordeal and today, 
though she is the mother of 7 children, she is facing criminal 
prosecution, fines and potentially 6 months in prison. And when you see 
all of this happen you can’t help but ask the question. Why? Why in the 
world did this woman had a need to fabricate this story? What was it that 
brought out the very worst in her through this event? Heh, well I can tell 
you because it relates to the lottery, that the lottery does little but 
bring out the worst in everyone. It’s based on the principle of greed. 
 
But you know it’s true also in the life of the Christian that many of us 
who have gambled our lives upon the grace of God, have at the same time 
rather than seeing that grace bring out the best in us at times it’s 
become something that has demonstrated the very worst in us. But today by 
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way of contrast with the story of Alicia Battle, I want you to meet a 
woman whose account is found in Mark chapter 12 and I want you to see what 
happened in the life of this woman because something happened in her life, 
something that is very significant for us to review today. It had to do 
with her life and it had to do with money. It had to do with something 
that happened one day at the temple and so I want you to open your Bible 
with me this morning to Mark chapter 12 and I want us in contrast to look 
at what the Bible tells us about this woman that we meet today and we 
begin our reading down in Mark 12 and verse 41, the Bible says: 
 
41Now Jesus sat opposite the treasury and saw how the people put money into 
the treasury. And many who were rich put in much. 42Then one poor widow 
came and threw in two mites, which make a quadrans. 
 
Literally, if I could translate that for you, what would be today two half 
cents that make a cent. That’s how small this was, just two little half 
pennies that make a cent. 
 
43And so He called [that is Jesus called] His disciples to Himself and He 
said to them, “Assuredly, I say to you that this poor widow has put in 
more than all those who were given to the treasury; 44for they have all put 
in out of their abundance, but she out of her poverty put in all that she 
had, her whole lifelihood.” 
 
Now what happened on this particular day is that Jesus positioned Himself 
in the courtyard in the outer portion of the temple. We don’t know exactly 
where Jesus was but we know enough about the herodian temple to know that 
there was a large courtyard area with columns and on each of these 
sidewalls around the columns there were a series of receptacles, 
containers that were often used when people would enter the courtyard as a 
place to bring their gifts. It’s said by some that as many as 10 to 15 
thousand people could make their way through this courtyard at any given 
time and so it was a place with a lot of activity, a lot of people moving 
and flowing and the Bible simply says that Jesus positioned Himself to 
watch how they were giving on that day and many of the rich people were 
going through and I’m sure some of them were clinging and clanging as they 
were dropping their gifts in. But the Bible says that Jesus zeroed in on 
one little woman who came and who brought a gift that day. But He was 
watching. Now just thing for just a minute about what would happen and the 
stir that it would cause, if some Sunday morning we did the offertory 
prayer and Dr. Graham or myself simply just made our way down here as you 
started giving and just sort of watched you during the course of the 
offering. [pause for congregation laughter] Just imagine what that’d be 
like on some Sunday. Just kinda seein, you know, the expression on your 
face and you know, what you were puttin in the plate. That would be very 
inappropriate wouldn’t it huh? Because that’s not my business. But there 
is a very important point for every one of us to hear this morning and 
that is that Jesus always sees what you give, when you give and why you 
give. He always sees what you give, when you give and why you give. In 
fact it’s very clear from this passage of Scripture that Jesus is making 
the point that what you do with money has a lot to say about you. And what 
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He did in this moment, was that He gathered His disciples together and He 
used this moment, something that probably they would have missed in the 
midst of all of the other things that were happening, but He got their 
attention on this little woman because He wanted them to see and He wanted 
them to know that when it comes to giving God your best there’s a lot to 
be learned from this woman’s life. Instead of the Christian life and 
grace, being something that we take for granted and that sometimes allows 
us to live at a lesser standard, sometimes allows us to be brought out in 
the area of the worst. Jesus was saying when the grace of God is real in 
your life it should bring out the best. And this morning I wanna speak to 
you on the subject of Giving God Your Best. Giving God Your Best, because 
I believe that there are several key insights, a checklist as though it 
were here this morning that helps each and every one of us to understand 
what it means to live a life where we give God our best. I can think of 
nothing that is a more important focus here again at the outset of this 
new year 2004, than for every believer to be challenged to give God your 
best. But how do you do that? What can we learn from this little woman in 
this single event in the life of Christ and in the life of this woman? 
Well, I believe there’s several things but one of the most important 
principles that we learn is this, that if you wanna give God your best and 
I want to give God my best in life; We have to: 
 

EGIN WITH OUR MOTIVES. You have to begin with your motives. What is 
it that moves you to do what you do? If there’s anything that is 
evident by reading of this passage of Scripture in Mark chapter 12 

verses 41 and following it is simply this, God is not interested in the 
amount that you give, He is interest in the attitude with which you give 
it. It’s not the amount. There were many people who gave larger amounts in 
terms of cash and value on that day. But the reality was that this woman 
brought an attitude in her giving that Jesus thought was commendable and 
therefore He called the attention of the disciples to it, because as He 
saw how people were giving, it doesn’t say Jesus saw how much they were 
giving, it says He saw how they were giving. And the most important thing 
about you, whether it is in giving or in serving or in singing or in 
praying, the most important thing about you and about me when it comes to 
the matter of worship is that we give God our best when we begin with the 
right motive, with a heart that is right in its relationship with God. Did 
you know there are a lot of different reasons why people give? There are a 
variety of reasons why people give and in fact it can be seen in some of 
the attitudes and even the actions that take place in churches all across 
America today. 
 
One of the reasons that some people give is they give as simply a TIP OR A 
TOKEN. It’s seen as a means of showing their customer satisfaction. You go 
to a restaurant, you have a meal and then you put a tip on at the end. 
Well, a lot of people treat giving in the church just that very same way. 
They come to church and if they have a good experience or they’re fellin 
good that day or have a decent week then they think I’ll just throw a 
little somethin in the plate, I’ll just give a little tip, give a little 
token and that’s how a lot of people do their giving, there’s no planning 
to it, there’s no strategy, it’s just like a tip and the worst thing is 
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that it is motivated by customer satisfaction. One of the most destructive 
things that happening in churches across America today is people who give 
money in offering plates believe that because they’ve given something that 
they own something and therefore as their satisfaction goes up they’ll 
give more and if their satisfaction goes down they’ll give less. That’s 
why some people give. 
 
There’s another reason that people give and that motivates them and that 
is some of them give as a SUBSTITUTE. It’s a means of doing something but 
not getting involved. For a lot of people it’s much easier to give money 
then it is to give of their time or to give of their witness or to give of 
some other aspect of their lives and so what they choose to do is that 
rather than giving in a way that is significant of themselves, they simply 
give from themselves. They use it as a substitute. I’m willing to let 
other people do missions but don’t ever ask me to really get involved or 
pray or get serious about missions. You see it’s amazing how many times 
that can be a motive, it’s a substitute. 
 
For other people giving is a MEANS OF RELIEVING GUILT. It’s a means of 
relieving guilt. It’s a means of saying maybe I can do something that will 
offset the badness of my life by doing something with so goodness. And so 
for some people this becomes a part of their reason and their motive for 
giving. 
 
And then for still others giving can be done to IMPRESS OTHER PEOPLE. 
Sometimes the very reason that people give is so that other people will 
know that they give, that certainly is what was happening here with some 
of those who were in the courtyard on that particular day. It’s sort of 
like a pastor that I heard about, he was trying to a…, compel the church 
to get behind a mission offering and he was challenging them to give and 
finally a guy lifted his hand and said, “Pastor, I’d like to give $500 
anonymously to this gift.” Heh! [pause for congregation laughter] Ya know? 
It’s amazing how we can do good things with wrong motives. And yet the 
most important thing that every one of us needs to look at and to examine 
when it come to the matter of giving God our best, it is what is it that 
motivates you? Just before we get to this portion of Scripture in Mark 
chapter 12 where we read about this widow we read back up in verse 38, if 
you’ll back up just a few verses that: 
 
38Jesus said to them in His teaching, “Beware of the scribes, who desire to 
go around in long robes, and love greetings in the marketplace, 39they like 
the best seats in the synagogues and the best places at the feasts, 40they 
devour widows’ houses, and for a pretense make long prayers that will 
receive greater condemnation.” 
 
The Bible makes it clear if there’s anything that God does not want it is 
religious pretense and religious performance and if anything causes you to 
try to give, to serve, to pray, to sing just out of pretense and just out 
of performance then that is all motivated wrongly and there’s nothing that 
Jesus wants to expose more, in our lives, when it comes to giving our best 
is that you can’t give God your best if it’s being motivated by pride and 



               Giving God Your Best   5  

             4/28/16  pjy 

selfish ambition. It begins in the heart and the heart of this woman was a 
heart of love, a heart of humble faith that trusted in the Lord and she 
demonstrated one of the most important things that any of us can know and 
that is simply this that God can have your money without having your 
heart. But God cannot have your heart without having your money. He can 
have your money without your heart. People will give today without heart. 
But I want you to know that if God has your heart then He’s going to have 
your money, He’s going to have your time, He’s going to have your 
relationships, He’s going to have your thoughts, He’s going to have every 
part of your being because giving God your best begins with the right 
motive, with your motive and the motive of living the Christian life, is a 
motive to love God with our all. I find it very significant that chapter 
12 in Mark closes with this expression in the life of this woman and yet 
it is contrasted with the teaching of Jesus in Mark chapter 12, verses 29 
and following. Apparently there’d been a debate among some of the scribes 
and the religious leaders of that day about the laws and what people 
needed to do to be right with God and finally they tried to pose a 
question to trap Jesus and they said: 
 
28…Jesus tell us what is the most important of all of the laws? 
 
And of course many of you know the answer, but it’s found in Mark 12, 
verse 30: 
 
“’And you shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your 
soul, with all your mind and with all your strength.’ This is the first 
commandment.” 
 
And what was a matter of theological debate for a group of scribes and 
Pharisees was lived out in a life testimony of a widowed woman, who loved 
God so much, who in the midst of all the other religious performance 
demonstrated with a heart motivated by love that she wanted to honor God 
above and beyond all else. It’s been said that the problem with our giving 
is that too often we give the mi…widows mite without the widows spirit. I 
thing it’s right. So you wanna give God your best? Begin with your 
motives. Secondly, if you wanna give God your best, then you need to… 
 

XAMINE YOUR OBEDIENCE. You need to examine your obedience. Her gift 
was a small gift but it was a very sacrificial gift. And yet it was a 
gift that was given from her heart because she believed that God had 

standards that she needed to comply to in her life. Now she went way 
beyond the standard that is outlined in the Bible in terms of the 
foundation of giving. She gave, as though it were, the very best and all 
that she had to the Lord that day. But it was because, not only did she 
have the right motive, but she was committed to living to a standard of 
obedience. Giving to God is not just doing your own thing. Serving God is 
not just doing your own thing. Praying is not just doing your own thing in 
your own way. We do the things that we do in the Christian life because we 
want our lives to be conformed and to be honorable to the God who has 
established standard and purpose for our lives. And therefore, the 
greatest thing that is the desire and the motivating force of the 

E 
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Christian life is out of love to obey God. Jesus said this in John chapter 
14 and verse 15, He said: 
 
“If you love Me, keep My commandments.” 
 
We saw people baptized this morning. Do you know why you need to be 
baptized? Two reasons, number one because Jesus Christ gave it as a 
commandment. God into all the world, preach the gospel, baptize them in 
the name of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. It is a clear 
commandment in Scripture. But what is the motive for baptism? Because you 
love God and if you love God you wanna obey God and because this woman 
loved God in her life in a different arena, in the arena of giving she 
wanted to obey God with the very best of all that she had. The bottom line 
is, she took God seriously at the point of giving. You see many of us like 
to pick and choose the parts of the Bible that we like. Many of us like to 
emp…emphasize some areas and to trivialize other areas. But the fact of 
the matter is, is that to be a true follower of Jesus Christ you have to 
look at all of His standards and what the Word of God teaches and then you 
have to examine your obedience and say, “Am I being obedient to God in my 
life?” Now the Word of God gives us a plan, a plan for financial 
management and a plan for giving. Did you know that? It’s a plan that was 
instituted before we ever received the law in the Old Testament and yet it 
is emphasized throughout the Old Testament in the life of the nation of 
Israel. If you’ll turn back just a few pages from the gospel of Mark to 
the last book of the Old Testament, to the prophet Ma-lac-hi, the Italian 
prophet Malachi. [pause for congregation laughter] Malachi chapter 3. I 
want you to see how clear, how specific and how serious God is about this 
matter of giving. This is one of the clearest texts in all of the Bible. 
Malachi chapter 3, beginning in verse 8, the Bible says this: 
 
8“Will a man rob God? Yet you have robbed Me! But you say, ‘In what way 
have we robbed You?’ In tithes and offerings. 9You are cursed with a curse, 
For you have robbed Me, Even this whole nation.” 
 
And then look at Malachi 3, verse 10: 
 
“Bring all the…” 
 
Would you say the next word? 
 
“…tithes…” 
 
Let’s all say it together. 
 
:Bring all the tithes into the storehouse, That there may be food in My 
house, And try Me now in this,”… 
 
Literally God says, I want you to put Me to a test. You bring the TITHE to 
the storehouse and then He says and I want you to test Me and see: 
 
…“If I will not open for you the windows of heaven and pour out for you 
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such a blessing That there will not be enough room to receive it.” 
 
God says, I want you to gamble on me. I want you to be willing to bring a 
tithe to the storehouse. Now what is a tithe? Well, it simply means a 
tenth. The word tithe means tenth. And what the Bible is teaching is that 
the first tenth of all earnings is to be brought to the Lord. We read this 
again in the book of Proverbs chapter 3. You know Proverbs 3:5 and 6: 
 
5Trust in the LORD with all your heart, lean not on to your own 
understanding; 6In all your ways acknowledge Him, And He’ll direct your 
paths. 
 
But just 2 verses later the Bible says: 
 
9Honor the LORD with your earnings, with your wealth, and with the first 
fruits of all of your labor 10and see if your barns will not be filled with 
plenty and your vats will not overflow with new wine. 
 
There is a biblical principle in giving. I’m not talking about a 
prosperity gospel, a health, wealth, I’m just saying to you there is a 
basic essential biblical principle that the first of all that we earn is 
to be brought and to be given to the Lord as a reminded that God is the 
provider of all that we have. And I’m telling you this morning that if you 
will trust God and honor Him with the first tenth, you’ll do more with the 
90% you’ve got left over than you’ll do with your own management and 100%. 
You will! That’s not my word that’s God’s word. Now I know there’s some 
sitting here saying now well, okay, there he goes right back to the Old 
Testament tryin to bring us unto the law and bring guilt to everybody 
talkin about the tithe. Well let’s just go to the New Testament, why don’t 
we do that. 1st Corinthians chapter 16, 1st Corinthians chapter 16; in the 
life and the ministry of Jesus Christ, Jesus simply affirmed the giving of 
the tithe. He just simply assumed that we would give tithes. He says when 
you tithe, when you bring your offerings here’s what you’re to do. He 
didn’t enter into the debates about percentages. But we know what the 
Bible teaches about the tithe and we saw it before the law, we saw it 
during the law, we saw it honored and here listen to this in the church, 
1st Corinthians chapter 16 in verse 1: 
 
1Now concerning the collection for the saints, as I have given orders to 
the church in Galatia,… 
 
That sounds pretty strong; I’ve given orders to the church in Galatia. 
 
…, so you must do also: 2On the first day of the week… 
 
What is the first day of the week? Sunday, Saturday is the Sabbath, that’s 
the last day, Sunday is the first day of the week. Jesus rose on Easter 
morning, Sunday morning and from the time of Christ on the church has met 
and gathered on Sunday as the official day of worship because it is a way 
of celebrating the resurrection of the Living Christ and so knowing the 
gathering and the assembling of the church Paul said: 
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On the first day of the week let each one of you lay something aside,… 
 
In other words, I want you to plan, I want you to prepare for when you 
come to worship and then look at the next phrase there: 
 
…storing up as he may prosper,… 
 
Did you know that that little phrase, “storing up” is the same concept as 
the word storehouse in Malachi chapter 3 and verse 10? And just as the Old 
Testament sp…spoke of bringing the tithes to the storehouse Paul said, I 
want you to store up according to how you’ve been prospered on the first 
day of the week. Do you not think there was very significant imagery in 
this for those who heard and who had studied the Scriptures? It was the 
same principle. It was the principle of honoring and giving to the Lord 
from the very first fruits of all that you have and all that you have 
earned. And I love what my pastor Dr. Adrian Rogers taught me as a young 
man, growing up in ministry, I’ve never forgotten it and I believe he is 
absolutely right on this subject. 
 
“Any man, any woman, who would let a Jew do more under the law than a 
Christian under grace is a disgrace to grace.” 
 
Don’t tell me that God had a standard that was higher for somebody in the 
law than He has for grace. Every standard of the New Testament ups the 
standards of the Old Testament. The Old Testament says: 
 
You shall not commit adultery. 
 
Jesus said, if you even look on a woman and com…with lust, you can commit 
adultery in your heart. I’d say that ups the standard, wouldn’t you? And 
you show me anywhere in the Bible that a New Testament standard negated 
and took away an Old Testament standard; it simply intensified the 
significance of it and therefore what needs to happen in each and every 
one of our lives is we need to examine, we need to examine our obedience. 
And I ask you this morning, are you being obedient to Christ at the point 
of your tithe? 
 
But not only tithes, OFFERINGS. Offerings are those gifts that we bring 
over and above our tithes. Offerings are what we gave and what we shared 
together in that mission offering at the end of the year. And it was so 
wonderful to see that not only did we give and tithe but that we were able 
to exceed anything we’d ever given before as a church, now some $600,000 
in mission giving. Specific projects and mission endeavors that we’re 
involved in, not to mention all the missions that we support every time 
you give a dollar through the budget here at our ministry. It was 
offerings of the people of Prestonwood that allowed us to see the vision 
of Living Faith become a reality. For we said we will continue to give, 
but we’re gonna stretch and sacrifice above that. And I only use 
Prestonwood because that represents us and the example of people that are 
in this building. But in every life there needs to be the principle of the 
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tithe and the joy of the offering and to see what it is to give and to 
share and to honor the Lord and I am convinced that if there is any place 
that Satan wants to bring defeat and wants to ultimately squelch the life 
and the ministry of the church, it is clearly at this point; it is at the 
point of understanding obedience. And because this woman wanted to obey 
God she knew His love language. You know Gary Chapman’s written a book 
called Love Languages and he simply says: 
 
“The secret to loving others rightly is understanding their love language 
and touching them with it.” 
 
 Heh! Well, God has a love language and one of them is giving. And 
therefore we need to be honest about the fact that there is a principle of 
obedience. So if you wanna give God your best, examine your obedience. 
There’s a third way in which you can give God your best. Let’s go back to 
the book of Mark chapter 12. Not only did this woman have a heart that was 
motivated by love and a desire to obey the Lord, not just beginning at the 
tenth, but giving the very highest offering that she could give. But I 
think there’s something else very important here and that is that if you 
wanna give God your best… 
 

HARE HIS VALUES, share His values, what in the world would motivate a 
woman, a widow who did not have a husband to protect her, a family to 
surround her, who was in poverty and who had nothing but these 2 half 

cents; what would compel her to want to go and to give this gift at the 
temple treasury? It was the fact that in her heart she had something that 
was of greater value. She never knew that Jesus was looking, but she had 
looked at herself and she said, what matters in my life is something that 
is not just temporal, but something that is eternal and I want to live my 
life with an eternal value system. Randy Alcorn a wonderful Christian 
writer has said this: 
 
“So man, even Christians, have been drawn into the delusion that this 
world is really everything, that some day we will be content, that quote, 
‘Providing for ones family means being able to give them more and better, 
that relationships will be enriched by wealth and that wealth will make us 
better people.’” 
 
Could I share with you today that history being the teacher, that many 
people who have received wealth have not been made better by their wealth. 
Wealth can corrupt. Wealth can desensitize. Wealth can create fear and 
anxiety and uncertainty. Wealth can create paranoia. Wealth can do many 
destructive things and yet I believe Randy Alcorn is right, many 
Christians have bought into the myth that if I just have more I’m going to 
be better. You see the problem is we have a temporal value system rather 
than an eternal value system. What do you value? 
 
Well, I brought a friend with me this morning, a friend that I want to 
help to really press this point. His name is Mr. Franklin, his name is Mr. 
Ben Franklin. I’ve got him in my pocket, he’s a nice crisp $100 bill. I 
know that a…, one of the things we all have in life is an understanding 
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that what I hold in my hand today is something of value and it certainly 
is, it’s a treasury note of the United States of America. But the problem 
in so many of our lives, ladies and gentlemen, is that we have come to the 
place, for we have weighed in far too much value on things like I’m 
holding in my hand today. Now lets just be real honest about this. What is 
this that I’m holding in my hand? It’s a piece of paper with ink on it. 
That’s really what it is, it’s a piece of paper with ink. And the reality 
is, is that I don’t really value this, then it really doesn’t matter all 
that much to me, so who cares? Huh? [scrunches and throws on floor] I’m 
not saying it doesn’t have value, I’m just saying that the problem in so 
many of our lives and so many of our hearts is that we have put the wrong 
value on how many pieces of paper and how many symbols of ink that we 
have. Jesus warned about this when he spoke in Matthew 6 about unrighteous 
mammon. That is the thing that begins to attach itself to our hearts. 
Tim…a…Paul spoke of this to Timothy, when he said in 1st Timothy chapter 6 
in verse 10: 
 
For the love of money is the source of all sorts of evil,… 
 
…it is the root of all kinds of evil… 
 
the Bible doesn’t say that money in and of itself is evil, but it says the 
love of money is the root of all kinds of evil. I love the way it says it 
in the Living Bible, it simply says that it’s: 
 
…the first step towards all kinds of sin… 
 
And when you have the wrong value system in your heart and when what 
matters to you is how may pieces of paper and ink you’ve got and how many 
people know it then that becomes and issue. You see I know right now that 
some of you are bothered by the fact that there’s a $100 bill layin over 
there on the platform. [pause for congregation laughter] And the fact of 
the matter is, is that ever since I threw that bill down some of you have 
been distracted and you haven’t been able to listen to a word that I said. 
[more laughter] You’re over there thinkin, when’s he gonna pick that up, 
who’s gonna get that, what’s gonna happen to that? [more laughter] Is that 
the churches money or was that his money? [more laughter] You see, I know 
what’s goin on right now [more laughter] and the fact of the matter is, is 
that most of us are distracted by money. Other people are throwing it 
around and we’re upset because we don’t have enough to throw around. And 
we see people throwin money here and throwin money there and we’re 
constantly distracted by all the money that being thrown around us and yet 
we’re trying to figure out how we’re gonna live for Jesus Christ. The 
problem is we have the wrong values. Last night after I finished sharing 
this message I had 3 kids come up to me and a little boy said, “Hey, since 
that stuff doesn’t matter to you, can I have it?” Heh, heh, heh, heh, heh, 
heh, heh. [more congregation laughter] I said, “No son, I need that for a 
sermon illustration in the morning.” Heh, heh, heh, heh, heh, I had to 
think on my feet very quickly though, cause I knew he was being very 
literal. Now I’m gonna go back over here and pick this up cause I know 
some of you will never get another thing out of anything I’ve had to say. 
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But the reality is, ladies and gentlemen, we’ve got a lot of wrong values 
and the thing that makes a difference in life is coming to the place where 
you share His values. And that’s what happened in the life of this woman. 
She shared God’s values. There’s so many things that this can’t do in the 
value of life. It’s been said that: 
 
Money can buy bed but it cannot buy sleep. 
It’s been said that: 
 
Money can buy books but it cannot buy brains. 
It can buy finery but not real beauty. 
It can buy food but not an appetite. 
It can buy medicine but not health. 
It can buy luxuries but not character. 
It can buy amusement but not happiness. 
It can buy a house but not a home. 
It can buy a crucifix but not a Savior. 
 
You see ladies and gentlemen, many of us just have some value deficiencies 
in life and many times we fail to realize how many things God has provided 
for us while we’re tryin to put our eyes on things that we fear that we do 
not have. Could I very carefully say to you this morning that in the next 
few weeks almost everyone in this building is gonna be in a time, in a 
sequence of life in America for by 18…April the 15th you’re gonna have to 
file your Income Tax. Right now over the next few weeks you’re gonna be 
getting all the closing statements for the end of the year, the final 
bills and the things that you’ve done. May I simply say to you when it 
comes to this issue of values that if when you fill out your Income Tax 
and you see that line that says charitable contributions, that if your tax 
return does not reflect a significant portion of your income that impacted 
your lifestyle and does not reflect a 10th of your earnings being given to 
the work of Jesus Christ then when you file your tax return you may 
receive a spiritual report card from the IRS that is more significant than 
anything your church could say to you about where you are spiritually and 
about what’s going on. You see ladies and gentlemen, it all has to do with 
the issue of our values. 
 
Our dear friend Dr. O. S. Hawkins has said: 
 
“The principle hindrance to the advancement of the kingdom of God is 
greed. It is the chief obstacle to heaven sent revival. It seems that when 
the back of greed is broken, the human spirit soars into regions of 
unselfishness. I believe it is safe to say, there can be no continuous 
revival without hilarious giving and I fear no contradiction. Where there 
is hilarious giving there will soon be revival.” 
 
A church that is alive and vibrant in the work of Christ is a church that 
is flowing with a heart to give because it values what God values. And 
that’s what happened in the life of this woman. There’s one final thing 
that I want you to see this morning and that is that if you wanna give God 
your best you have to: 
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RUST HIS FAITHFULNESS, you have to trust His faithfulness, this woman 
went that day, not knowing where her food or anything would come from 
the next day, but she believed God. I’m not trying to use this to say 

that you shouldn’t use judgment and calculation and care and that everyone 
oughta just throw everything to the wind, but what I’m clearly trying to 
show is that the thing that was so evident in the life of this woman was 
the principle of faith. She trusted God’s faithfulness. She was more 
willing to risk that God would supply her need then to believe that she 
could supply her need. And because she had an eternal value system she did 
that. Now we have no account that she walked out the gate of the temple 
and there was a new camel there waitin on her. [congregation laughter] The 
Bible doesn’t tell us that. In fact, even more significant, the Bible 
doesn’t tell us that Jesus ever encountered her. Think about this, she 
never knew Jesus was watching. She never knew about the discussion with 
the disciples. She was a poor woman when she came out and she was even 
poorer and more destitute when she walked out. But what she never knew was 
that God never missed what she did and here 2000 years later I’m giving 
the positive testimony of a woman who was willing to risk all for Jesus 
Christ and the smallest gift became the greatest gift and the greatest 
challenge to move us from greed and to bring the best out in us as we live 
for God’s grace. The principle is clear, Mark chapter 8 in verse 35: 
 
“For whoever desires to save his life will lose it, but whoever loses his 
life for My sake and the gospel will save it.” 
 
Are you trying to save your life? Are you trying to keep what you have? 
Are you trying to hold on, to horde up, to control it all? Listen, you’re 
gonna loose it all, because if your value system is just what you can get 
and what you can invest and what you can grown, the moment you take your 
last breath it is gone! But everything you take and you invest and you see 
yourself as being a steward of for the kingdom of God, it is something 
that will last forever. 
 
That’s what prompted a young missionary to write in his journal before he 
was ultimately martyred with Moche Indians in South America, he wrote 
these words. 
 
“He is no fool who gives what he cannot keep to gain what he cannot 
loose.” 
 
And I challenge you this morning, to be a man, to be a woman, to be a 
young person who would say I will give God my best. Now lets review, what 
does it take to give God your best? 
 
B egin With Your Motives 
E xamine Your Obedience 
S hare His Values 
T rust His Faithfulness, His Reward 
 

T 
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And when you do it will be your best. That’s what God’s looking for and 
you know why? Because He gave His best for us. The Bible says that: 
 
God so loved the world that He gave His only Son Jesus, that whoever 
believes in Him would not perish but would have everlasting life. 
 
God gave His Son Jesus Christ. God saw us at our worst, condemned in sin, 
for all have sinned and fallen short of the glory of God. But God in His 
love demonstrated His love for us by sending Christ to die for us and 
therefore the Bible says in the book of Ephesians chapter 2: 
 
For by grace you are saved through faith and that not of yourselves; It is 
the gift of God, not of works lest any man should boast. 
 
It is by God’s grace that we are saved but it requires our faith. What is 
grace. G-R-A-C-E 
 
G od’s 
R iches 
A t 
C hrists 
E xpense 
 
God’s riches, God has made all that you need for life available to you at 
the expense of Jesus. Jesus made the ultimate sacrifice on the cross for 
you. But what God asked of you and what God asked of me is faith, 
forsaking all I trust Him. And when we understand that the grace of God 
has been extended to us and that by faith we take hold of the hand of God 
and say Lord here is my life, then something supernatural begins to happen 
and all of the Christian life is living with faith responding to God’s 
grace reaching out to us. Have you responded to that grace today? Have you 
received the gift of eternal life? Are you having as a recipient of grace, 
are you being obedient to God’s plan and standard? Is grace bringing out 
the best in you or is it bringing out the worst in you? I’ve got an 
insurance policy, I’m goin to heaven but nobody ask anything of me today. 
I’m asking you to obey God. I’m asking you to honor God and I’m gonna ask 
you to do it right now. 
 
 


